
 

 
 

General Meeting Minutes 

May 19, 2022 

 

The General Meeting was hosted by Rowlett PD at the Rowlett 

Community Center, 4401 Rowlett Rd., Rowlett, TX. The training topic 

was, “Child Safety”. The instructor was our very own 1st VP James 

Gordon. The training began at 10:03 am with the Pledge of Allegiance 

and Texas Pledge of Allegiance led by NTCPA President Scott Voigt. 

Training ended at 11:40 am followed by lunch compliments of Rowlett 

PD.  

The General Meeting was called to order at 11:45 am, by President Scott 

Voigt. He thanked Rowlett PD for hosting the training and providing 

lunch. A motion to approve the General Meeting minutes from April 

2022 was made by James Hamilton, Second by Doug Hackett. The 

motion passed unanimously. Scott Voigt spoke about the long list of 

proposed amendments that will be voted on at the upcoming TCPA 

Summer Conference. He wanted all members to read them and bring 

their thoughts to our next meeting to establish a unified approach to the 

vote. He encouraged those who were not able to attend the conference, 

to consider being at the General Meeting when the vote would be taken 

on the proposed amendments. A motion was made by James Gordon, 



“NTCPA would be willing to spend money to charter a bus to the 

General Meeting on the day of the vote, if more than 12 people want to 

travel to the conference site. The money amount set at $2500. The 

motion was seconded by Isamar Leguizamo and motion passed 

unanimous. There was one person willing to check with their supervisor 

to fill the Sgt. at Arms position.  

1st VP-Training- James Gordon announced the June training will be in 

University Park.  The training topic will be, “Drug Trends and the 

Dangers of Synthetic Drugs”. The instructor will be Assistant Special 

Agent in Charge, Wade C. Sparks, Drug Enforcement Administration. 

We don’t have dates set for when CP1-CP3 will be taught.  

2nd VP-Membership Valarie Snyder advised that currently NTCPA has 

88 Active members and 10 Lifetime members.  

3rd VP- Rachel Roberts advised all was good with communications. She 

will be sending all members emails with TCPA proposed amendments.   

Treasurer Lita Snellgrove was not able to attend because of conflicting 

work duties. Leslie Willingham reported the checking and savings 

account balances.  

Secretary Leslie Willingham said the minutes summary from the March 

meeting were included in the April 2022 minutes.  

Sgt. at Arms Mark Poindexter was unable to attend the meeting.  

Civilian at Large George Clark reported he had reached out to the 

Prosper PD and Princeton PD to possibly attend our meetings. 

Motion to adjourn was made by James Gordon, seconded by James  

Hamilton. Motion passed unanimously. The meeting ended at 12:42pm. 
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